
 
Election of Office Bearers 

25 June 2022 
 
To: All glaucoma members  
 
Re: Election of Board of Directors at Biennial General Meeting  
 
Dear Members, 
 
In accordance with the APGS constitution, the Board of Directors shall be elected at the Biennial 
General meeting to be held on Saturday, 6 August 2022 (the time will be announced soon). 
Notice is now given for nomination of glaucoma members to the Board. 
According to clause 52 of the constitution, the election of Directors shall take place in the following 
manner: 
(a) Every candidate for the office of Director shall be nominated in writing by two (2) Glaucoma 

Members; 
(b) Each nomination paper, together with the candidate's written acceptance of nomination and 

showing his country of residence shall be delivered to the Secretary at least fourteen (14) days 
prior to the Biennial General Meeting. 

(c) If the number of nominations is equal to the number of vacancies to be filled, the persons 
nominated are taken to be elected. 

(d) If the number of nominations exceeds the number of vacancies to be filled, a ballot will be 
held at the Biennial General Meeting. 

(e) A list of the candidates names in alphabetical order with the names of the persons nominating 
each candidate shall be provided to all Glaucoma Members at least 14 days prior to the 
Biennial General Meeting. 

(f) If required, balloting lists shall be prepared containing the names of the candidates in 
alphabetical order and each Glaucoma Member present at the Biennial General Meeting shall 
be entitled to vote for any number of candidates not exceeding the number of vacancies. 

(g)  If insufficient nominations are received to fill all vacancies on the Board, the candidates 
nominated shall be taken to be elected and the Board will fill the vacancies at its first meeting 
after the Biennial General Meeting. 

(h) If there are no nominations received the retiring Board shall continue to act but shall have 
power at any time during the following year to appoint other qualified persons in their place 
or in the place of any of them. 

Attached is the nomination paper and the candidate acceptance form. 
Please return this to Dr Norman Aquino, Honorary Secretary, Asia-Pacific Glaucoma Society at 
info@apglaucomasociety.org on or before Tuesday, 19 July 2022. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Prof. Ki Ho Park 
President APGS 
 
 



 
 
 

Submission of Resolution 
25 June 2022 
 
To: All glaucoma members  
 
Re: Resolution to be tabled at the APGS Biennial General Meeting  
 
Dear Members, 
 
Notice is hereby given to invite any resolutions to be tabled at the next Asia-Pacific Glaucoma Society 
Biennial General Meeting to be held virtually on Saturday, 6 August 2022 (the time will be announced 
soon). 
 
Any written resolution by two (2) glaucoma members must be received by the Asia-Pacific Glaucoma 
Society Secretariat two (2) weeks before the Biennial General Meeting, that is before Tuesday, 19 
July 2022.  
 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Prof Ki Ho Park 
President APGS 
 
 
Please send Resolutions to: 
APGS Secretariat 
E-mail: info@apglaucomasociety.org 
 
 


